

## **Cavalry Primary School**

Cavalry Drive, March Cambridgeshire PE15 9EQ 01354 652814



Headteacher: Mrs F M<sup>c</sup>Callum www.cavalry.cambs.sch.uk

Tel: 01354 652814 Email: admin@cavalryprimary.org Fax: 01354

<del>4</del>58094

NEWSLETTER - 12<sup>th</sup> October 2018

## This week at Cavalry:

- Nursery are finding out all about Autumn. Parents and children have worked together to gather items for a beautiful display thank you so much for all your help with this.
- In Year 1 the children have had some very exciting visitors this week. On Wednesday the fire engine arrived and the children enjoyed asking the fire fighters lots of questions about their role. Today it was the turn of our local PCSOs to come in and talk about their work.
- Year 3 had a magical experience this week! Using green screen digital photography they were transported to a fairy garden, and used their imaginations for creative writing.
- Year 4 have been working hard in their English lessons this week. They have written and then filmed news reports in the style of BBC Newsround.

## Coming up soon:

15<sup>th</sup> October – our harvest assembly, donations welcome for Foodbank

17<sup>th</sup> October – PTFA Discos: Reception, Y1 and Y2 are invited from 6 til 7 p.m., and Y3/4/5/6 from 7.15 to 8.15 p.m. There will be a Halloween theme with prizes for the best costumes.

Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> October – last day of this half term

**29**<sup>th</sup> **October** – back to school/nursery

6<sup>th</sup> November - individual appointments to see your child's teacher between 5.00 and 7.30 p.m.

7<sup>th</sup> November - individual appointments to see your child's teacher between 3.30 and 6.00 p.m.

3<sup>rd</sup> to 7<sup>th</sup> December – nursery appointments to see your child's key person

19th December – last day of term

All term dates for the year ahead can be found on the school website.

## Other news and reminders:

- Please send in your donations for Foodbank on Monday 15<sup>th</sup> as part of our Harvest celebration.
  They welcome all sorts of tinned and packet produce, including pasta, cereals, tinned fruit and vegetables. The children can hand these in to their class teacher on Monday morning.
- Attendance for the whole school for this school year is 96.35% (our target is 97%).
- Deposits for the Y5/6 residential visit to Wales and also for the Y3 visit to Burwell House need to be paid by Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> October.